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Fogg, Mindy

From: Alcala J (Jose) at Aera <JAlcala@aeraenergy.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:31 AM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Cc: PC Hearing Comments; ClerkoftheBoard, ClerkoftheBoard; Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Mr. Phil White, Chair
Ms. Nora Aidukas

Mr. W. Earl McPhail

Mr. Jim King
Mr. Richard Rodriguez
Ventura County Planning Commission

Hall of Administration

Resource Management Agency/Planning Division

Attn: Meighan Batinica
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740
Ventura, CA 93009-1740

Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Commissioners,

As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition

and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial
review to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry,

we are already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort
to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County.

This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil

and natural gas employeeshere in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to

the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table

and a roof overhead for our families.

In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will

be devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers

and Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support
vital services like education, social services and public safetyduring a time when the County

already recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19.
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Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
I’ve worked in the industry for 35 years. Working in this industry has allowed me to support my 
family and provide a roof over our heads. This new policy would significantly impact my family.  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Todd Atkins, Fishing Tool Operator 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  







To: ​Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: ​Planning.PCComments@ventura.org​; ​ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families.  As a working single parent, this industry has allowed me to 
provide a good living for my family as well as becoming a first time home buyer.  Without my job 
in this industry, I would unfortunately lose my home and everything that I have worked so hard 
for.  I love Ventura and have lived here for 29 years, my son was born here and to think that we 
may possibly be forced to relocate is very concerning to me.  
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not​ be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 

mailto:Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org
mailto:Planning.PCComments@ventura.org
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org


With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Dawn Cooper 
Ventura resident and proud Oil and Gas Worker.  
 
 



To: Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org; ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. Today we are already regulated by more than 25 
agencies in the State of California and have the most environmentally regulated oil and gas 
production in the world.   
 
The oil and gas industry touches nearly every aspect of modern life.  Petroleum products are 
used to make jet fuel, other transportation fuel, solvents, chemicals, plastics, synthetic, and 
asphalt to name a few. In these unprecedented times that we are living in it is imperative that we 
continue to produce oil in our “backyard” in an environmentally safe manner and keep our 
economy strong.  If we don’t we will be importing oil from states and countries that aren’t 
environmentally conscious.  It is counterintuitive to tighten the grip on oil production here in 
Ventura County.  I challenge every one of you who is sitting here today to find out what oil 
products you use in your modern, comfortable life and remove all of them.  I can almost 
guarantee that you can’t nor want to.  
 
Don’t be a hypocrite by using oil produced products and simultaneously tightening the control 
over the oil and gas fields.  It is important that we as a community continue to produce oil in an 
environmentally safe manner and not change the approval process to discretionary approval by 
the Board. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
Chris DeMoor 
 

 

mailto:Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org
mailto:Planning.PCComments@ventura.org
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org






Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
I’ve worked in the industry for 41 years. Working in this industry has allowed me to support my 
family and provide a roof over our heads. My expertise and experience lies in this industry and 
this new policy would significantly impact me overtime.  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Dave Etzler, Fishing Tool Operator 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Feng ET (Elliot) at Aera <ETFeng@aeraenergy.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:02 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Cc: PC Hearing Comments; ClerkoftheBoard; Newell ML (Michele) at Aera; Larson K (Kayla)

at Aera

Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Mr. Phil White, Chair
Ms. Nora Aidukas
Mr. W. Earl McPhail
Mr. Jim King
Mr. Richard Rodriguez
Ventura County Planning Commission
Hall of Administration
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division
Attn: Meighan Batinica
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740
Ventura, CA 93009-1740

Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Commissioners,

As someone who has lived in many different states over the course of my life, I am now proud to call California
my home. I have a lot of pride in knowing that this is the place that I have chosen to set down roots and grow
my family. As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition and
deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review to discretionary
approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are already regulated by more than
25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura
County.

This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil and natural gas
employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to the ordinance, over time you will
be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and a roof overhead for our families.

In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be devastating our
diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and Union members. You will also
be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital services like education, social services and
public safety during a time when the County already recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-
19.

At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who have filed for
unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should not be on efforts that will
dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the economic recovery of Ventura County.

With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating industries, like oil
and gas production.

Sincerely,
Elliot Feng
Aera Energy LLC
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Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Jose Fregoso, Machinist/Welder 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  



Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Andres Garcia, Machinist/Welder 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  



Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Devin Gibbs, Shop Hand 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  









To: Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org; ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
Harold Kightlinger 
 
 

mailto:Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Moser GC (Garrett) at Aera <GCMoser@aeraenergy.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:10 AM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Cc: PC Hearing Comments; ClerkoftheBoard, ClerkoftheBoard; Newell ML (Michele) at Aera;

Larson K (Kayla) at Aera

Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

Mr. Phil White, Chair

Ms. Nora Aidukas

Mr. W. Earl McPhail

Mr. Jim King

Mr. Richard Rodriguez
Ventura County Planning Commission

Hall of Administration

Resource Management Agency/Planning Division

Attn: Meighan Batinica

800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740
Ventura, CA 93009-1740

Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Commissioners,

As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition

and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial

review to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry,
we are already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort

to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County.

This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil

and natural gas employeeshere in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to

the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table

and a roof overhead for our families.

In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will

be devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers

and Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support
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vital services like education, social services and public safetyduring a time when the County

already recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19.

At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who

have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus
should not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on

the economic recovery of Ventura County.

With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating
industries, like oil and gas production.

Sincerely,
Garrett Moser

1055 McHugh Ct.

Ventura, Ca. 93003
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Fogg, Mindy

From: Park GJ (Greg) at Aera <GJPark@aeraenergy.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 9:09 AM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Cc: PC Hearing Comments; ClerkoftheBoard, ClerkoftheBoard; Newell ML (Michele) at Aera

Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052

Commissioners,

As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition and deep concern
on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review to discretionary approval by the
Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are already regulated by more than 25 agencies in
the State of California. This is an effort to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County.

This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil and natural gas
employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to the ordinance, over time you will
be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and a roof overhead for our families.

In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be devastating our
diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and Union members. You will also
be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital services like education, social services and
public safety during a time when the County already recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-
19.

At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who have filed for
unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should not be on efforts that will
dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the economic recovery of Ventura County.

With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating industries, like oil
and gas production.

Sincerely,

Greg Park







To: Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org; ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company contractor, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
David C. Reed 
 

mailto:Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org
mailto:Planning.PCComments@ventura.org
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org


 

 















Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Larry Romero, Safety Manager 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  



To: Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org; ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a California oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my 
opposition and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from 
ministerial review to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this 
industry, we are already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is 
an effort to systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
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Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Andrea Vega, Office Manager 
Western Fishing Services, Inc.  



To: Mindy.Fogg@ventura.org 
CC: Planning.PCComments@ventura.org; ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org  
Subject: Please Read Out Loud at Planning Commission - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Phil White, Chair  
Ms. Nora Aidukas 
Mr. W. Earl McPhail 
Mr. Jim King 
Mr. Richard Rodriguez 
Ventura County Planning Commission 
Hall of Administration 
Resource Management Agency/Planning Division 
Attn: Meighan Batinica 
800 S. Victoria Ave., L#1740 
Ventura, CA 93009-1740 
 
Re: - Item 7 CASE NUMBER PL20-0052 
 
Commissioners,  
 
As a local oil and natural gas company employee, I am writing you to express my opposition 
and deep concern on changing the approval process for legacy permits from ministerial review 
to discretionary approval by the Board. This is not additional oversight for this industry, we are 
already regulated by more than 25 agencies in the State of California. This is an effort to 
systematically shut down our industry in Ventura County. 
 
This new policy will not only impact my family, but also the lives of more than 2,000 fellow oil 
and natural gas employees here in Ventura County. By agreeing to the suggested changes to 
the ordinance, over time you will be taking away high paying jobs that put food on the table and 
a roof overhead for our families. 
 
In this orchestrated effort to shut down all oil and gas operations in Ventura County, you will be 
devastating our diverse workforce that includes veterans, single mothers, second chancers and 
Union members. You will also be taking away the $56 million in tax revenues that support vital 
services like education, social services and public safety during a time when the County already 
recognizes a multi-million dollar shortfall due to COVID-19. 
 
At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who 
have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus should 
not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on the 
economic recovery of Ventura County.  
 
With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating 
industries, like oil and gas production. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

Ana Vizcarra 
AERA Energy 
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At a time when unemployment is at 13.5% and we have more than 100,000 individuals who

have filed for unemployment insurance or pandemic assistance in the County, your focus

should not be on efforts that will dramatically increase these statistics and instead, focus on

the economic recovery of Ventura County.

With that, I am asking you to please prioritize jobs and protect essential revenue generating

industries, like oil and gas production.

Sincerely,

Jose L. Alcala


